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6th April, 2022 

Mr Brian Stanley T.D., 
Dáil Éireann, 
Leinster House, 
Kildare Street, 
Dublin 2 
 
Re: Parliamentary Question – 15726/22 
 
To ask the Minister for Health the completion date for the renovation works of the audiology 
facility in a service (details supplied); and the date for the resumption of services.  
 
(Details) - St. Fintan’s Complex, Dublin Road, Portlaoise. 
 
Dear Deputy Stanley 
 
Thank you for your query. The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in 
the context of the above Parliamentary Question, which you recently submitted. In preparing this 
response your Parliamentary Question has been discussed with the relevant Managers.  I have 
examined the matter and I outline the position as follows. 

The work on the sound-proof audiology room, St. Fintan’s Complex, Dublin Road, Portlaoise, was 
completed 1-2 weeks ago but there were a number of snags that required rectifying before the room 
was fit for use. All actions have now been completed and the Audiology Service is now in the process of 
arranging a removal company to move the Audiological equipment and furniture into the renovated 
rooms. The service expects to recommence Audiology clinics in Portlaoise before the end of April 2022. 
 
I trust the above is in order but please do not hesitate to contact me should you have any further 
queries in this regard. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
__________________ 
Carole Broadbank 
Acting Chief Officer  
Midlands Louth Meath Community Health Organisation 

 


